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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 
 

 Careful what you wish for…last week I wished for some sunny weather and we got it 
alright! We finish this half term in near-sweltering conditions - people are getting tired, 
hot and bothered, cranky and ready for a break. The children, however, have been 
brilliant! They, as you will see, have had a typically eclectic week, giving it their all as 
usual. A special ‘Well Done’ to our Year 2 stars this week, who completed the last of their 
SATs tests with, I might add, an impressive mixture of effort, determination and humour. 
We are all so very proud of your hard work and for being brilliant all year! 
 

Dates for the Summer Term 
Please make a note of these dates and events in your 
diary: 
Mon May 29th – Fri Jun 2nd: Half Term 
 W/C Jun 12th – Phonics Screening Test Week (Year 1) 

 Mon Jun 12th – Y5 trip to Science Museum 

 Wed Jun 14th – Parish Mission service @ Church 11am 

 Thu Jun 15th - Our Lady’s Convent taster morning for Y5 

 Tue Jun 20th – Y5&Y6 trip to Alexandra Palace 

 Thu Jun 22nd – New Reception Parents Information 
Meeting (7pm) 

 Wed Jun 28th – Meeting for NEW Nursery parents 7pm 

 Fri Jun 30th – Reception Class Assembly 

 Wed Jul 5th – Choir at the Water City Signing Festival 
@ Tower of London 

 Thu Jul 6th – Y6 Reconciliation Retreat 

 Fri Jul 7th – Y5 Reconciliation Retreat 

 Sat Jul 8th – Friends of SJV Summer Fair  

 W/C Jul 10th – Fun and Fitness Week 

 Wed Jul 12th - Infant Sports Day 

 Thu Jul 13th – Year 6 Leavers’ Performance (9am & 
6:30pm) 

 Fri Jul 14th – Fun and Fitness Assembly; Junior Sports 
Day; Reports Sent to Parents 

 Tue Jul 18th – Year 6 Leavers’ Mass (7pm in the school) 

 Wed Jul 19th – End of Year Mass (10am school hall) 

 Fri Jul 21 –End of Term: School closes 1:15pm 

  

 
 

After School Club 
We are in the process of agreeing arrangements 
for an After School Club, in association with 
West Green Primary and Grassroots, a 
specialised ASC provider.  After half term, we 
will be seeking firm commitment for September 
for those interested. Please watch this space. 
 

 

30 Hour Nursery 
Provision Available 
from Sept 2017 
 
The Governors have made the decision to 
extend Nursery provision to 30 hours from 
September 2017.  
 
This means that, subject to availability, 
parents can:  

 Book whole days, full time or part time  

 Choose mornings or afternoons.  
 
If you are interested, or know anyone that is, 
please contact the office for an application 
pack and details on how to apply for the 
additional 15 hours. 
 
To check your eligibility and apply for 30 hours 
please visit the following website: 
https://childcare-
support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/applynow 
 

If you don’t qualify for the additional 15 hours 
funding, places can be offered at a cost of 
£7.00 per hour.  
 
Guidance is available for parents on: 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications
/30-hours-free-childcare-eligibility 
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You’re under a vest! 
 By Harry Porter 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

  

The Thin Blue Line 

This week, the children at SJV were treated to an en-masse visit from PC Liam and our local constabulary. Year 5 

and 6 were given time to discuss and reflect on the important issues internet and road safety; our visitors were 

impressed our children’s depth of knowledge and intelligent questions. Then…they got to try stuff on! And sit in a 

squad car! What’s not to love? 

  

Cagney, Lacey and friends! 

“Resist arrest? I don’t think so…” 

Starsky and Hutch? 

“What does this button do?” 
Supply your own caption? 

PC Liam and team spent all morning 

visiting classes, answering questions 

and giving the children an insight into 

their jobs, their motivation and the 

important work they do. Filled with 

invaluable tips in keeping safe, it 

proved a real hit with the children. In 

a week where our emergency 

services were so rightly praised, it 

was great to meet some of our own 

local heroes up close. 

“Come quietly now sir…” 



 

Competition Time! 

  
PC Liam has asked that we help with a very special day for Hornsey Police Station. They are having an ‘Open 

Day’ for members of the public on 5th August 2017, and he wants US, the children of SJV, to design the 

advertising poster for them! No pressure there then (gulp)! When we return from half term, you will ALL get 

the chance to design you poster in class, the best from each class will be judged…and then, there will be ONE 

OVERALL WINNER, that will be on the posters and advertising around the borough! Good luck everyone! 



 

Buddy! Can you spare the time? 
 

  
Class 6 and Class 2 marked the end of their SATs experience with a perfectly lovely visit 
to the local park. The sun shone beautifully on their day, and a great time was had by all. 
The Year 6s took their ‘Buddies’ under their wing all morning and it was heart-warming 
to see how this bond is still strong after 3 years!  
 



 

 So you wanna be a stage star? 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Some very exciting developments up in year 6 this week – the boys and girls (or should it 
be guys and dolls?) held  their auditions for the Year 6 end-of-year production, “Bugsy 
Malone”! It is testament to this group that ALL of them auditioned for parts, and ALL of 
them have signed up for the weekly after school workshops. Amazing! They were happy 
to sing / act in front of the panel of Mr. Quin, Mrs. Kavanagh and Shannon Kavanagh, 
which takes some courage, I can tell you! Mr. Quin / Simon Cowell comparisons would be 
obvious and lazy, so I won’t make them…  
 
I have been told that all those long hours in front of the TV watching American shows has 
paid off – they all have impeccable accents! Good luck everyone – soooo looking forward 
to this! 
 



 

“Make it 3D….” 
This was my usual, wooly, non-specific direction with regards to the new display boards that are in the 

main hall. You will not be surprised by the creativity and brilliant writing of our children, but you will be 

astounded by the creativity and imagination of our support staff team who, this week gave the children 

the best possible showcase of their work. Please come and have a look when you are next in – yes, they 

all have 3d elements, but they are so much more than that! They an outstanding celebration of great 

work. 

  

  

The Tudors  - By Year 5  

Who am I? - By Year 6 



  

Tremors –  

By Year 3 

The Romans – By 

Year 4 



  

The Very Hungry 

Caterpillar  - by Nursery 

Superhero Skyline – 

By Reception 



 

Bright Lights, Big City 

– By Year 1 

Minibeasts –  

By Year 2 


